HUDSON HEADLINER

November 2nd, 2020

CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Nov. 2nd JH BB at Home @ 5:30 pm

Nov. 2nd Annual Food Drive Begins Nov. 3rd JH BB at Home @ 5:30 pm

Nov. 4th Virtual Nutrition Classes w/Amanda from Bates Co. Ext. Begin

Nov. 5th JH BB at Adrian @ 5:30 pm Nov. 9th JH BB at Leeton @ 5:30 pm Nov. 10th JH BB at Drexel @ 5:30 pm Nov. 12th JH BB at Home at 5:30 pm

Board Meeting at 7:30 pm

Nov. 13th Lifetouch Fall Pictures (Please see attachment.)

THE BRIGHT SPOT: We cannot become what we need to be by remaining what we are. –Max Depree

STUDENT OF THE WEEK: KINLEY HELLWIG (GRADE 8)

Vanilla or Chocolate? Chocolate Rainy Days or Sunshine? Sunshine Hamburgers or Nuggets? Nuggets Summer or Winter? Summer Pancakes or Waffles? Pancakes Ride Bikes or Run? Run Dogs or Cats? Dogs (both) Books or Movies? Books Fruits or Vegetables? Fruits Cookies or Cake? Cake



I'm proud to nominate Kinley Hellwig for Student of the Week. Kinley has shown greater pride, maturity, and responsibility this year, particularly in academic areas. Kinley is pleasant and helpful in the classroom. She has really put her feet forward in a positive direction. Keep up the good work, Kinley. —Mr. Ewing

BELLS AND WHISTLES: to Miss Lyndsi for the fun Halloween lunch – Jack-o-Lantern chicken quesadillas and pretzel & marshmallow "bones". – Mrs. Warmbrodt

Preschool: Welcome to November! We had such a great week to finish out October. I hope you checked backpacks to find some of the fun things we did last week! If you haven't checked out the Hudson Facebook page, please do. There are lots of fun pictures of us from last week! This week we will begin to talk about being thankful. We will also learn the letter "t". Keep practicing those names at home. I am seeing some improvements! Have a great first week of November! It looks to be nicer than last week!

Kind: I can't believe it is already November! I hope everyone had a great weekend and Halloween! I loved seeing all of my students in their costumes. This week my class will be reviewing letters S and Q. I will be sending home flashcards with everyone so students can continue practicing letters and their sounds at home! I have seen so much improvement since the beginning of the year, and I want everyone to keep progressing! In math we will start learning about coins and their worth. If you have not already, please send in an extra change of winter clothes in your child's backpack in case of an accident. Let's have another great week!

1st/2nd: I hope you enjoyed the weekend. This week second grade is working hard on cursive and identifying patterns and polygons. First grade will continue to work on handwriting and will be working hard on sight words as we begin reading Curious George at school. We will continue working on our math facts and will be sending more flashcards home. Please be reminding your students to be reading their AR books so the deadline doesn't sneak up on them. As a class, we will be working on what makes a good citizen and the importance of election day. Please consider discussing with your child why you feel election day is important. As always, make sure you are practicing sight words and math flash cards at home even if it isn't listed in the planner. Have a great week.

3rd/4th: This week we will be trying a few different things in class. We will still have the same subjects but will be approaching some

from a different direction. Reading comprehension is an area that our class needs to focus on. So during Reading time, we will be
working to build those skills while covering our required standards. In Language Arts, we will continue to work with verbs but more
so this week on the tense. We will cover present, past, and future tense. Fourth grade will have a math test on Tuesday and 3rd
grade will have a test on Thursday. I sent home the Xtra Math letter last week. Xtra Math is a program that builds math facts
fluency. While the kids work on it at school, I want them to take some time each night to work on it at home as well. Students will be
assigned this as homework nightly in addition to anything else they may have. Please make sure that they are logging on and working
on it. In Science, we are reviewing our chapters and preparing for a test. More information will be coming home about that. We
finished up our week 2 in our Missouri Studies weekly and will be preparing for a test on that as well. We have a busy week ahead of
us in our first week of November. Please let me know if you have any questions Mrs. Cooper

5th/6th: This Tuesday on Election Day, 3rd-8th graders are excited to take part in a student "Mock Election" where they will vote for the next President of the United States! In Science, 5th graders are reading about how to classify vertebrates and 6th grade will learn more about the 3 States of Matter. In English, 5th graders will review subject-verb agreement and contractions, and 6th graders will practice with regular and irregular verbs. In Reading, students will cover Ch. 5 & 6 in "Number the Stars" and will present roles on Friday. In Social Studies, both grades will be reading Ch. 1 that covers the Ice Age and MesoAmerica. 5th graders will have a label the United States test next Friday, Nov. 13th and 6th grade will have their final labeling test over Asia next Wed. Nov. 11th. 2nd Quarter AR Book Requirements for 5th-8th graders are due on Mon. Dec. 14th. 7/8 Comm. Arts: Students presented roles over Section 1 of "The Diary of Anne Frank" and did a wonderful job. We will dive into Section 2 this week and will begin filling out characterization details for some poster projects. Have a wonderful week! - Mrs. Foster

5th-8th Math: Fifth grade will continue to battle the dreaded division algorithm on larger divisors, practice reading scale and number-line divisions, and practice using powers of 10. Sixth grade will be working with reducing fractions and operations with fractions and circumference. Seventh grade will be working on the rules for multiplying and dividing fractions and how to create and recognize equivalent division problems. 8th grade pre-algebra students are continuing to look at data sets and displays and the use of multiple unit multipliers to make measurement conversions. In algebra, students are looking at more complex, multi-step equations and applying the distributive property to algebraic expressions.

Tests this Week: 5th Math: Friday, 6th Math: Thursday

7th/8th: Eighth grade will be starting their social studies diorama project very soon. Watch for notes home on this.

CHARACTER ED WORD: COMPASSION We will talk about different ways we can show compassion during this upcoming Holiday season. There are lots of ways to spread compassion this time of year. The trick is to making it last all year!

THANK YOU: We've received \$1,210.00 in donated gift cards through School Store for teachers to purchase items for their classrooms.

OCTOBER ACADEMIC STARS: K) Macy Merryfield, (1/2) Charlie Locascio, (3/4) Emma Snyder, (5/6) Collin Campbell, (7/8) Kaylee Mott

1st QUARTER POP TAB TOTALS: 3rd/4th - 6 pounds, 5th/6th - 7 pounds, 7th/8th - 8 pounds

REMINDER: HUDSON'S ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE BEGINS ON NOVEMBER 2ND. WE CAN ACCEPT NONPERISHABLE ITEMS, PAPER GOODS, AND CLEANING SUPPLIES.